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For Transmittal to: 

Honorable Tasha Kama, Chair 
Affordable Housing Committee 
Maui County Council 
200 S. High Street 
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 

Dear Chair Kama: 

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL. 

SUBJECT: AFFORDABLE HOUSING FUND PROGRAM ANNUAL PLAN (AH-33) 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide additional information about the number of 
affordable housing units on Molokai and the Hale 0 Piikea project in Kihei. Answers to your 
questions are below. 

1. What is the number of affordable housing units on Molokai, and are there any 
units or projects pending or planned for Molokai? 

There are an estimated 293 constructed affordable housing units on Molokai. This 
number includes homeownership units, multi-family and senior rental units, as well as 
affordable housing designated to special needs populations such as group home sites. 

Regarding pending projects, the Chopra Hale Apartments project had applied for a 
community plan amendment (CPA) and change in zoning (CIZ) to construct a 16 unit 
multi-family project. The Molokai Planning Commission voted to recommend that the 
requests for the CPA and CIZ be denied in 2015. At the January 28, 2020 Maui County 
Planning and Sustainable Land Use Committee meeting, this project was listed on the 
agenda for discussion. Committee Chair Paltin reported that the consultant had 
communicated the developer's intention to withdraw the application and County 
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Communication 15-151 was filed. The Department is not aware of any other affordable 
housing projects pending or planned for Molokai at this time. 

2. Relating to the proposed Hale 0 Piikea project in Kihei, please provide the 
appraised value of the land to be purchased using the Affordable Housing Fund 
should the project be approved. 

The appraisal report, dated April 5, 2020, states the market value of the property to be 
$5,790,000.00. A copy of this report is attached for your reference. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this information. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me at Ext. 7805. 

Sincerely, 

~a 
LORI TSUHAKO, [SW, ACSW 
Director of Housing and Human Concerns 

Attachment 
xc: 	Housing Division 








































































